
Recabites Youth Ministries International Limited  

  

Dear friends and family,                  14/4/2020  

 

In the midst of all the news about COVID-19, here an update from our organisation in this 

turbulent time. We hope you, your family and friends are doing well. We are praying that 

the Lord will keep on protecting you. In this newsletter we will share about the school 

ministry that we did and our piggery project in Kalungami village.  

 

On the 4th of March we were able to do school 

ministry for the children of Joy Primary school 

in Wairaka, Jinja, Uganda. It was hosted in 

Abundant Life Church and one of our members, 

Brian, shared on the scripture in Proverbs 3:5-

6 “Trust in the Lord with all your heart and 

lean not on your own understanding; in all your 

ways submit to Him, and He will make your 

paths straight”. Our prayer for the children is 

that as they grow up in this world full of 

temptations, that they will put their trust in the Lord. Also, we as an organisation desire 

to submit everything to God. We try to do things not by our own understanding but by 

God’s guidance. We were blessed to have this opportunity to share with the children. 

Despite this, we did feel like we need to focus on youths in particular. So, from now on, we 

decided to put our focus on ministries concerning youths.   

 

Last month we have been busy with setting up our first project for the youths. In 

February we managed to buy land in Kalungami village. We prayed and decided to start 

with a piggery project. So, in March we built a house for the pigs and we managed to buy 

the first pig for the ministry. The building process went well. The community in the village 

helped us out greatly. They were willing to sell poles to us and they also helped in building 

the piggery house. We are excited to see that already in the starting phase of the project 

the wider community, and youths in specifically, were willing to help out.  

We hope this will continue so that we will be able to build a relationship with them and in 

that way share about our faith with them. After finishing the piggery house, we started 

looking for a pig. Eventually we found a good pig and we took it to our land.  

 

Right now, the project is taken care of by some members of the community. They help us 

out by collecting food for the pig, feeding it and cleaning its house.  
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They also helped out in weeding and organizing the 

compound. We thank God that He provided us 

with people that are willing to help us out in this 

time as it is difficult for us to visit the site daily 

because of the Corona virus. In Uganda currently 

means of transport are not available. This means 

that everything needs to be done footing. Luckily 

Kalungami village is a walkable distance so we can 

continue keeping watch of the project.   

 

In the coming weeks we will thus keep on taking care of our pig. 

Several times a week we check on the project to see whether it 

is still running well. As the pig is ready to become pregnant, last 

week we brought a male pig. We hope that soon the pig will be 

pregnant so that the project will expand, and we will be able to 

give out piglets to the youth.  We would also love to buy other 

pigs, but we are still waiting for funds. We trust God that He will 

bless the ministry, as we believe in His faithfulness. Thank you 

for your prayers and your involvement. May God bless you! 

 

 

Thanking:  

-For the strength God gave us to build the piggery house 

-For funds so we could purchase our first pig 

-For keeping us safe in this turbulent time 

 

Praying:  

-For Corona virus to be cured, so that we will be able to organize activities again 

-For funds so that we can purchase more pigs 

-For the Ugandan population who are financially struggling because of the current situation  

 

With kind regards,   

The Recabites   

http://www.gofundme.com/recabites

